



**MINUTES OF A MEETING OF TANKERSLEY
PARISH COUNCIL HELD 22 JULY, 2024 AT THE
TANKERSLEY HUB.**

Present: Cllrs. H. Reckless, P. Simpkin, A. Cocking, R. Garforth, P. Clarney

In attendance: Siani Allan – Clerk, 6 members of the public.

209. **TO A) RECEIVE ANY APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE GIVEN IN ADVANCE OF THE MEETING AND B) TO CONSIDER THE APPROVAL IF REASONS GIVEN FOR ABSENCE (item 1)**

No apologies received.

210. **DECLARATION OF INTEREST (item 2)**

No interests declared.

211. **MATTERS RAISED BY THE PUBLIC (item 3)**

1 member of the public had asked about the removal of a dead tree in Broadings wood. The Clerk had already received 2 quotes for removal but was waiting on a 3rd so that a decision could be made. A budget of £1000 was agreed and the council agreed to review the final quote by email as there was no meeting in August.

212. **PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD 24.06.24 (item 4)**

Resolved: It was resolved that the Minutes of the above meeting be confirmed as a true record of the meeting held.

213. **FINANCIAL MATTERS (item 5)**

a) Schedule of accounts and payments due

Resolved: That items to be paid, as set out in the sum of £7472.09 be received.

b) Resolved: That Statements for June were correct.

c) Resolved: That Current account reconciliation statement for June is correct and Chair H. Reckless is authorised to sign.

d) Resolved: That Deposit account reconciliation statement for June is correct and Chair H. Reckless is authorised to sign.

e) Q1 Finance report

Resolved: The finance report for Q1 was reviewed and agreed.

f) Section 137 donations

No Section 137 requests had been received.

214. **PLANNING MATTERS (item 6)**

No planning matters had been received at the time of the agenda.

215. **TO CONSIDER ANY MOTIONS TO ALLOW THE CHAIR/VICE CHAIR OF THE NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN WORKING GROUP TO SPEAK (item 7)**

Representative of the Neighbourhood Plan confirmed that a request had been made for grant money for the next stage of the Neighbourhood Plan. It was agreed that the next phase of the plan should focus on the Neighbourhood Plan document itself and that Design surveys etc should be referred to a later date.

216. **TO DISCUSS BMBC PLANS TO CHANGE THE BOUNDARY FOR THE TANKERSLEY/PILLEY ELECTORAL AREA (item 8)**

Resolved: The Parish council were happy with the overall new plans but would like further clarification on issues as the project moves forward. The chair informed the PC that they and the Clerk had been to a meeting with the Clerk and Chair for Stainborough and that they were also in support of the new boundary.

217. **TO DISCUSS ANY CORRESPONDANCE RECEIVED (Item 10)**

No correspondence received to discuss.

218. **TO CONSIDER ARRANGEMENTS FOR THE ANNUAL BONFIRE EVENT (item 11)**

Quotes for the bonfire were reviewed by the Parish Council AGREED from Epic Fireworks, for the barriers and for St John's ambulance. It was agreed for the event to be held 02.11.2024. The Clerk informed the parish council that BMBC had been contacted regarding the event.

219. **TO CONSIDER HAVING .GOV EMAIL ADDRESSES SET UP FOR TANKERSLEY PARISH COUNCIL (item 12)**

Resolved: Cllr Garforth to review setting up one.com email addresses for councillors.

220. **TO DISCUSS LORRIES USING TANKERSLEY LANE (item 13)**

Resolved: For the Parish council to contact local councillors regarding the issue.

221. **TO DISCUSS THE CLOTHING BANK COLLECTION POINT (item 14)**

Resolved: It was agreed to support the clothing bank drop off point however further information regarding the location is needed.

222. **TO DISCUSS GRIT BINS FOR GLEBE COURT (item 15)**

Resolved: Cllrs Garforth and Cocking to review the current locations of the Grit Bins and to review the level of Grit still in the bins. Agreed for the Clerk to order 1.5 Pallets of Grit for the bins.

223. **TO PROPOSE ADDITIONAL AGENDA ITEMS FOR SEPTEMBERS MEETING (item 16)**

Ragwort agenda item requested.

THIS CONCLUDED THE BUSINESS OF THE MEETING

SignedChair of Council

Date